Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: April 13, 2016

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Ed Sisson, Bud Murphy, Amy Johanson & Bruce DiBisceglie. Guest: Brendan Murray
1. Communications
a. Mar ‘16 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Bruce sw/ Charles Topping about re-naming Borough Park to honor the 20th anniversary of the park and the 110th anniversary of the Borough. Charles recommended “Doubleday Field” to honor Mendham Borough resident, Abner Doubleday. Bruce concurred and suggested a new sign (similar to the Welcome to Mendham Borough sign on East Main) to be placed on the south side of the Gazebo. 

c. Meetings:

i. Bruce attended the Meeting of the Mayor and Council on March 21, 2016. Bruce shared that:
1. The football field lighting issue was tabled until the region has had time to review details.

2. $2,000 was approved for the Fishing Derby. Bruce noted that the $2,000 is already part of the Recreation Budget (line item #812) and that the Rec Dept has been contributing $2,000 for the Fishing Derby annually.

3. Discussions on-going for choice of Labor Day Grand Marshal. 

4. Bruce shared that 2015 final Day Camp number showed a decline in enrollment of 3%. A decline of 4% was forecasted due to the fact that the similar age group’s school enrollment has declined 12% since 2014.

2. Booklet Day Camp / Summer Activity Updates:
a. The 2016 Recreational Booklet is complete and has been mailed to all Borough residents. 
b. Day Camp interviews are in process. 125 applications have been received. Bruce is interviewing 68 new applicants. Interview should conclude Monday, April 18 with letters of notification to be mailed by May 7th.

c. Day Camp Senior Staff has been secured and Head Councilors have been identified. Bruce will call HCs. 

d. General discussion about the Drive-In movie possibility. The department may need to purchase a 3000 lumen projector (approx. $200). We have two 2300 lumen projectors donated from Peggnet, but they provide insufficient light. The Department may also purchase a short-range FM transmitter to broadcast audio signal to cars for drive-in. Estimated cost $90. These funds will come from the Park Events budget (line item #597).
3. Labor Day: 

a. Theme planning has been tabled until a Grand Marshal has been identified. Invitation letters need to be mailed out in 3-4 weeks.
4. Prior Business:   
a. None.
5. New Business:   
a. Bruce welcomed Ed Sisson has the newest member to the Recreation Committee. Ed fills the Alternate I term of Brett Riamondo (term ending Dec 2016). Brett moved from Alternate I to a full three-year term to replace Jason Fowler (term ending Dec 2018). 

b. Brendan Murray requested clarification about the rejection of Prospects Baseball Academy’s field application. Bruce explained that Prospects Baseball Academy is a for-profit organization and such, all for-profit  organizations have been declined field usage dating back to the Borough Council’s decision in 2007. 

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, May 11th, 2016 at the Phoenix House
